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The Journal of Accountancy

The officers of the association for the year 1918 are as follows: presi­
dent, F. H. Elwell, University of Wisconsin; vice-presidents, E. A. Saliers, 
Yale University; H. R. Hatfield, University of California, and C. F. Ritten­
house, Boston University; secretary-treasurer, H. T. Scovill, University of 
Illinois.

The officers express the belief that great good may be accomplished 
through close co-operation with professional accountant societies—local, 
state and national—and hope that during the coming year such co-operation 
may become a reality.

Illinois Society of Certified Public Accountants
At the annual meeting of the Illinois Society of Certified Public Ac­

countants, held in Chicago, the following officers were elected: president, 
Francis R. Roberts; vice-president, W. P. Bickett; secretary and treasurer, 
R. W. Martin; directors, C. R. Whitworth, Harry Boyack, W. H. Cullen and 
Thos. Drever.

Chester A. Jordan and Harold C. Jordan announce that hereafter the 
practice which has been conducted under the corporate name of John O. 
Rice Audit Company will be carried on as a partnership, under the name 
of Jordan & Jordan. The offices remain at Fidelity building, Portland, 
Maine.

Archie M. Smith and Joseph J. Skinner, certified public accountants, 
and members of the American Institute of Accountants, announce that 
they have formed a partnership under the firm name of Smith & Skinner, 
with offices at 1001 Hibernia building, New Orleans, Louisiana.

It is announced that Harry Hough, member of the American Institute 
of Accountants, has withdrawn from the firm of Lovejoy, Mather, Hough 
& Stagg, to accept a position with the B. F. Goodrich Company of Akron, 
Ohio.

Lybrand, Ross Bros. & Montgomery announce that on and after Janu­
ary 1, 1918, H. Hilton Dumbrille, Albra W. Sharp, John Hood, Jr., Walter 
S. Gee, and Thomas G. B. Henderson will have an interest in the firm.

George Lyall and Albert H. Rollins announce the formation of a part­
nership, under the firm name of George Lyall & Co., with offices at 79 Milk 
Street, Boston, Massachusetts.

Davies and Nield, 103 Park avenue, New York, announce that Allan 
Davies has been admitted to the firm, as of February 1, 1918.
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